-----Original Message-----

From: publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk]

Sent: 13 May 2011 19:12

To: Public Access DC Comments; Caroline Roche

Subject: PublicAccess for Planning - Application Comments (11/00617/OUT)

PublicAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (11/00617/OUT)

"Mr John T Wells" has used the PublicAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for PublicAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 13/05/2011 19:11:31 

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 11/00617/OUT

Address:

Land South Of Blackwood Place And Molyneux Drive And North West Of Cotefield Farm Oxford Road Bodicote Oxfordshire

Proposal:

Outline application for residential development of 80 No. dwellings

Case Officer:

Caroline Roche

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Mr John T Wells

Address:

20 Blackwood Place

Bodicote

Oxfordshire

OX15 4BE

Customer objects to the Planning Application.

Comments:

I object to the above planning application on the following grounds:

1. Intrusion into the landscape.  This development goes against the draft objectives as detailed in the Cherwell Local Development Framework Options for Growth published in September 2008 which Draft Objective 7 states 'to conserve and enhance the countryside'.  Additionally the study commissioned by the Council in 1995 states that land immediately south of Bodicote (of which Blackwood Place is part) is an area where landscape character is still reasonably strong and worthy of conservation.

2. The unnecessary development of a greenfield site.  The proposed development area is currently in use as agricultural land and as such should continue to be so, especially as this country needs as much land as possible and used for crop production to reduce our dependence of imported food.

3. Transport Issues.  This development could potentially generate an additional 120 vehicles having to access the already congested Oxford Road, not taking into account any additional service vehicles that will require access.  There are already difficulties for vehicles accessing and leaving Bodicote via Broad Gap and Weeping Cross, a further single access road for high volumes of traffic would only add to the frustrations of drivers which could have adverse road safety implications. 

4. The development does not include many dwellings that can by any stretch of the imagination can be classed as 'affordable'.  The average price of new 3 bedroom houses in this area would place them outside an affordable price for the majority of families seeking such accommodation.  To compound this there are many such dwellings in North Cherwell that are failing to find ready purchasers and developers are building these houses for pure speculation and not for the good of the community into which they are being shoehorned.

5. The development, not having direct access to the village of Bodicote, will not enhance the sustainability or development of village services as the new residents will be drawn into Banbury, thus bypassing the village.

I submit these objections for you to consider when coming to a decision on whether or not to allow this application.

PublicAccess for Planning.  (c) CAPS Solutions Ltd.

